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Our school is a friendly and vibrant community, where all of God’s children 

flourish and gain the knowledge, wisdom and skills needed to care about 

themselves, their community and their world. 

Headteacher’s Update 

Prayer of the Week 

Please check the diary for all the Christmas events that are coming up in the next few weeks. 

Friday 24th November 2023 

Lord, we ask You for peace: peace in our homes 
and peace in our hearts, especially when it feels 
like the world all around us spins out of control.  
Thank You for loving the whole world enough to 
send the greatest gift, Your Son, so we might truly 
have a very merry Christmas, even in a not-so-
merry kind of world.   
Amen.   
Year 6 Children  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
So, this week the Christmas Lights were switched on in town 
and some of our wonderful children from Year 1 to 3 sang their 
hearts out, attracting quite a crowd, A big Thank You to Mrs. 
Pittock and Mrs. Best who organised the event and were very 
proud of each and every one of them. 
 
Speaking of Christmas, Relf the Elf has been making a few 
appearances around the school and getting up to mischief; he's 
been interrupting your child's learning, listening into teachers' 
chit-chat in the Staffroom and he even attempted to steal 
some of Year 1's food at lunch in the Dinner Hall! 
 
The Dinner Hall also hosted a fantastic exhibition of work from 
the Year 2 children as they displayed their learning about Neil 
Armstrong, Rosa Parks and Vincent Van Gogh - to name but a 
few. Thank you to all the Mums, Dads, Carers and 
Grandparents who came along and made this such a special 
time for the children.  
 
The children have all been completing assessments this week 
and as I've walked around the school, there has been a 
wonderful sense of peace and calm. All the visitors have 
commented on this and have been so impressed with the 
children's work ethic. Also, the nurses administering the flu 
vaccines commented on what a lovely staff and what a 
fantastic and well-behaved group of children we have here at 
St Mary's. It made me very proud. 
 
And so, as we draw ever closer to Christmas, we have been 
reflecting on some of the main themes of the Christmas 
message. This week, we have been thinking about this concept 
of peace on earth (like the angels sang) and remembering that 
while storms may rage around us, we can be at peace in our 
souls. Peace is so needed in our world right now and we pray 
for peace in all the countries currently at war. We also pray for 
peace in our homes, where tensions can mount with financial 
pressures, health issues, dark days and nights and unsettled 
weather. Finally, we pray for peace in our school, in our 
classrooms, our friendships and our conversations. 
 
Have a lovely, peaceful weekend, 
 
Amanda 




